
                  American Telecommunications Certification Body Inc.
                                               6731 Whittier Ave, McLean, VA 22101

August 25, 2002

RE:  FCC ID: QKPFC2710
Attention: Yukie Koyama

I have a few comments on this Application.
1 Please note that the FCC does not allow mixing CISPR 22 limits and FCC limits.  If an EUT is

tested to CISPR then the radiated must also be tested to CISPR Limits.  Your data shows that
conducted was done to CISPR 22 and the radiated was done to FCC limits.  Please correct
the report to show that all limits are from the same standard either CISPR 22 or the limits listed
in CFR47 Part 15.

2 Please note that FCC testing must be done in accordance with ANSI C63.4 following the
minimum system configuration and diagrams.  Please also note that your conducted and
radiated emissions testing shows the monitor next to the computer, while the minimum system
setup and diagrams show the monitor is to be on top of the Computer.  Please provide setup
photos that show compliance to ANSI C63.4.

3 Please note that this is an ITE and must follow section 11 of ANSI C62.4.  This section states,
“The monitor should be placed on top of the host, centered and flush with the front of the host,
unless the host is not designed for such usage.”  The EUT appears fully capable of supporting
the Monitor.  Please either retest with the Monitor on top of the EUT or please explain why you
feel the EUT is not sufficiently strong enough or capable of having the monitor placed on top of
it during testing.

4 Please separate the Confidentiality letter and the Power Of Attorney letter.

Dennis Ward
mailto:dward@AmericanTCB.com

The items indicated above must be submitted before processing can continue on the above referenced
application.  Failure to provide the requested information may result in application termination.
Correspondence should be considered part of the permanent submission and may be viewed from the
Internet after a Grant of Equipment Authorization is issued.

Please do not respond to this correspondence using the email reply button.  In order for your response to be
processed expeditiously, you must submit your documents through the AmericanTCB.com website. Also,
please note that partial responses increase processing time and should not be submitted.

Any questions about the content of this correspondence should be directed to the sender.


